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Announcements: 
1) CONVENTION: Itôs not too late to attend Convention! The late registration 
fee is $125.00. More information and the registration form can be found on 
the website: http://www.wyoauctioneers.org/join-waa/registration/ 

2) MEMBERSHIP: If you haven't already turned in your 2020 Membership, 
please do so by January 31st if you would like to be included in the Annual 
Membership Directory! You can register on the website: http://
www.wyoauctioneers.org/join-waa/registration/ 

3) SCHOLARSHIPS: The WAA awards multiple $500 scholarships every year. 
Scholarships for the 2020-2021 school year are due February 15th, 2020. 
Please help us spread the word! Applications are available on the WAA 
Website. http://www.wyoauctioneers.org/scholarship/ 

4) BID CALLING CONTEST: Auctioneers may register to compete in the 2020 
WAA Bid Calling Contest starting Thursday night, January 9th, at the 
Convention Registration desk. If you would like a copy of the form prior to 
convention, please request one via email: wyoauctioneers@gmail.com 

5) PUBLIC AUCTION & CONTEST: The 2020 WAA Public Auction & Contest 
will be held Friday, January 10th at 6:00pm at the Little America Hotel in 
Cheyenne, WY. Please spread the word at your auctions, to your family, and 
to your friends! 

6) POSITIONS OPENING:  

¶ Secretary: 2 year term 

¶ 2 Directors: 2 year term each 

¶ Historian: Appointed Annually 

¶ President-Elect: 6 year term (2 years as President-Elect, 2 years as 

President, and 2 years as Past-President) 

Please email the WAA if you have any questions about any of the above 
positions. We would like to see as many people involved in the Association as 
we can! 

http://www.wyoauctioneers.org/join-waa/registration/
http://www.wyoauctioneers.org/join-waa/registration/
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From the President:  

Dear Members, 
 
Talk about time flying by!!  Itôs almost 2020é wow! 
Ha ha, remember that half the world thought it was 
going to crash because of a computer glitch 
because of Y2K?  Not much happened there, 
besides a few hiccups. Lots of generators, 
greenhouses and underground bunkers were sold 
though!  It seems like yesterday that we were out 
with friends in downtown Cody celebrating the new 
millennium. Seems like so long ago, but also 
seems like yesterday.  
 
Time goes by so fast and is the most precious 
thing in each of our lives.  We are all so fortunate 
to be able to be spending our limited time here on 
earth in the beautiful state of WY!  There is so 
much negative news anymore, I hate to even look 

at the news. Another reason Iôm glad we live in the great state of WY!  I admit, I 
used to be a news junkie, reading up while having breakfast, and then going about 
with my day.  I finally realized thatôs a horrible way to start the day!  Negative, 
negative, negative right out of the chute. I quit reading the news so much, and 
yep, itôs a much better way to start the day. I keep up but donôt over indulge.   
 
Speaking of time flying by, my time has come and gone as the President of the 
Wyoming Auctioneers Association. Thank you for trusting me with this position. I 
remember coming to the WAA conventions when I was younger, with my Grandpa 
(Bob) and Dad (Harold), and now Iôm excited that this year our son Forrest and his 
wife Mallory will be joining us in Cheyenne along with Charlie, my 
grandson!!  Tradition keeps on goingé. 
 
As of January 1, Forrest will be working full-time with us and we are excited about 
the new changes in 2020, and hope you are too!   
 
Disclaimer:  I admit, Iôm not good at sharing Charlie, so if you see me with him and 
we go the other way, nothing personal.  Iôm just a selfish Papa!  Just kidding, I'll let 
you see him, maybe a little bit! 
 
And last but definitely not leasté. a huge thank you to Shelley and Cristen for 

everything they do for the WAA!  These ladies do so much for the WAA, not only 

what everyone sees during the Convention and Board Meetings, but behind the 

scenes as well. They spend way more time than Iôm sure they anticipated when 

they took on their jobs, so thank you!  And thank you for making my time as the 

WAA President as smooth as possible.  
 

- M  M  

 

WAA  
Scholarships 

 

The WAA awards 

multiple $500 

scholarships 

annually. 

 

We are now 

accepting 

Scholarship 

Applications for the 

2020-2021 school 

year! 

 

The deadline is 

February 15th, 2020.  

 

Please join us in 

spreading the word 

about the WAA 

Scholarship. 

 

Please refer any 

individuals you know 

who might qualify for 

the scholarship to the 

WAA website: 

www.wyoauctioneers.org

.  

http://www.wyoauctioneers.org/scholarship/


From a Director:     

Talking ñAuctioneseò 

We are all guilty of it and probably donôt even know it. Speaking in Auction Language, 

ñAuctioneseò. 

-ese. a suffix forming adjectival derivatives of place names, especially countries or 

cities; frequently used nominally to denote the inhabitants of the place or their 

language: 

From the above definition you can see that the language we sometimes speak with 

our staff and within our industry could be called Auctionese. It is amazing to stop and 

think how many ñeseò languages exist within our cliques in life. Just sit around at a few 

specialty events and listen to the people who attend regularly and youôll soon see that 

they too speak in their own ñeseò languages.  

When we are giving presentations we need to watch our language. Not the ñwatch 

your languageò that  Grandma used to get out the switch for, but rather, we need to be sure we are using words that 

the general public understands. More-so we need to be sure it is being interpreted as we meant it to be.   

We began doing some presentations at Assisted Living and Community Living facilities several years ago and after 

presenting several times we realized that we needed to modify our presentation. It didnôt take long for us to realize 

that even though we were using common words, the people in the audience were not understanding our message.  

We were speaking Auctionese. 

One word that seemed to be giving us particular problems was the word ñLotò. While we in the auction business know 

what is being referred to as a ñlotò in an auction, the general public had a little more trouble deciphering just what a 

ñlotò was. We quickly found that by referring to the ñlotò as an item(s), or by referring to ñlottingò as ñcatalogingò they 

could more easily grasp that, NOW they got it!  

We continue to edit our presentations and are far more conscience of the words we use.  

We all need to be careful when presentin. If we use too many industry specific words and phrases we may loose the 

job to the next person that seems to come across more clearly to the potential client. We have to remember that our 

Auction process may be completely foreign to our client, they may not realize how the process works. Often times we 

need to start at the beginning and tell them specifically about what we plan to do and how we plan to accomplish it. 

We need to choose our words carefully when laying out our plans for them and their sale. If we take the time to 

educate our sellers about our processes I have found that we often times will have a happier client at the end of the 

day.  

Remember the best way to present to our potential clients is by speaking in terms that they will easily understand. 

Think about the words and phrases youôre using in your sales pitch and be sure there arenôt too many ñAuctioneseò- 

isms mixed in. Oversimplify your message. It will be more clear and better understood. There is nothing better than a 

client who knows all the ups and downs going into the agreement.  

- B  W 

 



From a Director: 
Hope everyone had a great holiday season and a great 

2019.  We had a great year here in Buffalo, as our 3 kids 

get older and 2 of the 3 are in school, things to seem 

very busy and we are always on the go.  The Auction 

business was also very busy this year for us.  As I look 

back over the year and reflect on how the year went: 

what went on that I wanted to, and what want on that I 

would rather of not, did I accomplish what I wanted to, 

did I improve like I wanted to, did I better myself, and so 

on.   

It has now been 3 years since I have left the consulting 

business that I worked in for about 9 years and became 

completely self-employed. At times I feel like it has taken 

me all of the 3 years to get into the swing of being my 

own boss and having my own hours.  Self-employment is 

a good way for you to be forced to look back over the 

years and make sure you continue to improve and move forward in your business life, 

learn and change from the mistakes and choices that you make and continue to pursue 

the next opportunity. Being self-employed requires us to be self-motivated! 

As 2020 approaches I think it is a good idea for everyone to look back over the past 

year, make the changes needed, step out on a limb and try something new, and move 

forward with a positive attitude and outlook.  Of course, as always, set some goals for 

both your personal life and in your business and work to achieve those goals over the 

next year.  I look forward to a great 2020! 

See everyone in a few weeks in Cheyenne! 

- J  G 

WAA Info: 

¶ The WAA would like a 

chance to connect with new 

Auction School Graduates. 

In order to do this, the WAA 

would like to offer graduates 

a 1-year no-charge WAA 

Membership ($50 value) 

after attending their first 

WAA Annual Convention the 

January following graduation. 

Graduate must be a resident 

of Wyoming or a bordering 

state of Wyoming to qualify 

for this offer. 

¶ Please remember to use the 

WAA website to post your 

auctions. For more 

information on how, please 

send us an email. 

¶ If you have anything you 

would like to contribute to the 

WAA Newslettersðarticles, 

pictures, quotes, stories, etc.

ðplease email us!  

wyoauctioneers@gmail.com 

¶ Current Membership:          

67 Members 

 

Membership 
Benefits 

¶ Quarterly Newsletters 

¶ Annual Membership 
Directory 

¶ Members can place their 
auctions on the WAA 
Website for FREE to 
advertise their auctions. 

¶ Membersô contact 
information is placed on the 
WAA Website in order to 
help visitors to the website 
find an auctioneer. 

¶ Provides an avenue for 
networking with other 
auctioneers and 
professionals in the auction 
business. 

2020 Gun of the Year 

WAA Custom Engraved Marlin 1895 45-70 Govôt Lever Action 

Tickets are $50/each 
 

The drawing will be held at Convention on the evening of January 11th at the 
Banquet. Any paid member of the Association (for 2020) may purchase 
tickets, even if not attending convention. If you would like to purchase a ticket 
but will not be able to attend Convention, please keep in mind that if your 
name is drawn for the gun, you will have to make special arrangements to pick 
up the gun and fill out FFL paperwork. 
 
To purchase tickets before Convention, please contact us at 
wyoauctioneers@gmail.com.  
 

A limited number of tickets will be sold!!  

mailto:wyoauctioneers@gmail.com


25th Annual WAA Convention 2020 

Little America Hotel, Cheyenne, WY 
 

THURSDAY,  January 9, 2020 

5:00 pm  -  6:30 pm   Board Meeting  

6:30 pm  -  8:30 pm Early Registration/Meet & Greet  (Cash Bar) 
 
  

FRIDAY,  January 10, 2020 

8:00 am  -  9:00 am Registration/Auction Items Check-In 

9:00 am - 9:30 am Pledge of Allegiance  
Welcome by Mark Gordon, Wyoming Governor 

9:30 am - 10:30am History & Collection of Wyo License Plates 

10:30 am - 10:45 am  Break  

10:45 am - 12:00 pm All About Recycled Glass Treasurer Art 

12:00 pm - 1:15 pm Lunch  

1:15 pm - 2:30 pm  John Schultzð Advanced Auction Marketing Strategies 

2:30 pm - 2:45 pm Break  

2:45 pm - 3:15 pm NAA UpdateðJohn Schultz 

3:15 pm - 4:30 pm Round Table Discussion 

4:30 pm - 5:30 pm Recess ï Free Time & Prepare for Public Auction 

5:30 pm Bid Calling Contestant Check-In  

6:00 pm Public Auction & Bid Calling Contest 
 (Pizza after Auction for Convention Attendees) 
 

SATURDAY,  January 11, 2020 

9:00 am - 10:00 am   Pledge of Allegiance  
 Annual Business Meeting: Session I 

10:00 am - 10:15 am    Coffee Break  

10:15 am - 11:15 am Annual Business Meeting: Session II 

11:15 am - 11:45 am  Election of Officers  

11:45 am - 12:00 pm 2021 Convention Location Discussion  

12:00 pm - 1:15 pm Lunch  

1:15pm - 1:30pm  Swearing in of Board Members 

1:30 pm - 2:45 pm John SchultzðDigital Media for Increased Revenues 

3:00 pm - 4:30 pm Cheyenne Street Railway Trolley - Messenger Museum Tour 

4:30 pm - 6:00 pm            Board Meeting  

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm No Host Cocktail Hour  

7:00 pm - 7:30 pm Banquet  

7:30 pm - 8:00 pm Presentation of Donations to Charities 

8:00 pm      Presentation of Awards  
     WAA Gun of the Year Raffle 

Schedule subject to change. 


